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1 May 2004 – 31 April 2005

This has been another busy year with the completion of several major projects. 

Font

The St Andrew’s armorial font project was finally completed in June. This included the restoration of the stonework and the repainting of the West Hagbourne family shields in their original colours. Copies of an illustrated report on the conservation work were sent to the PCC and the church architect. 

Medieval chapel

One of our most exciting achievements has been confirmation of the site of the medieval chapel on land behind Chapel Hayes. The site was mapped by the Berkshire Archaeology Research Group (BARG) last September. A copy of the report has been lodged with the county archivist. BARG will return next September to carry out a second Resistivity Survey close to the first site. 

Maintaining our historical heritage

The History Group contributed financially to the repair of the memorial seat next to the bus shelter and also replaced the missing dedication plaque to John E Lay.

We contributed £250 towards the repair of the roof of the shelter/war memorial.

The Group continues to advise the Parish Council on historical matters and is gratified that the Council has responded to our suggestions concerning the maintenance of the small garden beside the shelter and the painting of the telephone box.

Current projects

· Village map

In cooperation with the Parish Council, the History Group is about to replace the current village map with a newly mounted version. This will include the addition of handwritten historical facts, illustrated with the family shields of the old manorial lords of West Hagbourne. As well as providing information about the village to visitors, the new map will hopefully contribute to the recent improvements in the appearance of the area around the war memorial.

· Village website 

The History Group is currently preparing its contribution to the development of the village website and will use this as a way to keep villagers informed about its activities. 
· Archives 

The History Group continues to maintain an historical archive and is presently creating photo albums of village events.

· Historical photos

The History Group has come into possession of three recently discovered photographs taken in the late 1920s. These feature a view of the old cottages on the Square, York Farm Cottage and the local doctor doing his rounds in his car. These have been copied so that they can be made available to villagers. 

The next AGM will take place at 8pm on 28 June at Silva Felix, York Road. 
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